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Last week we held our final Local Governing Body meeting for the academic 
year and for one   governor it was their last ever meeting. 

 
Simon Hill has been a member of the Governing Body for over 9 years and has 
been the chair for the majority of that time. Being a Governor is not just    
attending the six meetings per year; it involves a commitment and dedication to 
the children of the school and having an oversight for the benefit of all stakeholders. The          
education landscape has changed dramatically in the 9 years since Simon first started and he has 
been part of a journey and helped to steer the school to the safe and happy place where it       
currently its. 
 
I pass on our thanks from all the staff and pupils, past and present, that Simon has supported 
and worked tirelessly for and I, personally, gratefully thank him for 'stepping up' to do the role for 
no other reward than to be a part of improving BB and securing a joyful place for children to 

learn.  
 
I am also grateful to Penny Hermes who was voted in as Simon's replacement as Chair and we 
all look forward to working with her and continuing to benefit from her many years experience 
working within education. 
 
As we approach the final newsletter of the term and the academic year, it is time to get ready to 
say goodbye to some of our colleagues. Firstly, thank you to Mr Connolly who, with support from 
Mr Scott, completed his final student teaching placement with us and now has a summer to    
prepare for his first teaching post in Wiltshire. We are sure that he has a long and successful   
career ahead of him. 
 
After almost two years at BB, where she was first employed as temporary teacher to work   

alongside Mr Hobbs, Miss Easlick has secured herself a permanent teaching post at St Dennis   
Primary School and we wish her good luck and thanks from us all.  
 
Finally, we will be saying goodbye to Miss Mullen who has done a brilliant job standing in for 
Mrs Prince and Miss Burr in our reception classes. Our congratulations and good wishes go to her 
in her new teaching job at Probus Primary School.  
 
Have a lovely weekend. 
 
Mr Gynn 

Our school blog 



 

 

 

Little Doves 

Beatrice 

For showing great enthusiasm 
in music lessons and projecting 

your voice well 

Little Fish  

Caitlin 

For your wonderful singing 
during the graduation     

practises, singing the melody 
loud and clear  

Little Lambs 

Winnie 

For excellent participation in 
music lessons and lovely 

singing 

Peacocks 

Imogen 

For joining in enthusiastically 
and singing beautifully during 
songs for Cornish day and in 

every Collective Worship 

Pelicans 

Sebastian 

For your enthusiasm when 
singing and dancing - such 

improved confidence! 

Phoenix 

Lara 

For your beautiful singing 
and enthusiasm in choir  

every week  

Angels   

Ghanja 

For making violin playing look 
simply effortless! Miss Edney 

can see you’ve put in SO much 
time and effort to learn, and it’s 

a joy to listen to! 

Faith 

Sophia 

For singing brilliantly during 
the Y6 performance 

Hope 

Elouisa 

For always singing with such 
joy and enthusiasm - you 

light up the room! 

This week’s achievers 

Well done to the children below for following our BB Rules for Life. This week, we are            
celebrating our achievements in music 

Our school vision is at the heart of all we do at 
Bishop Bronescombe. We feel it is important to 
share the achievements of children who have 
worked hard to share their gifts and talents.  



This week’s achievers... 

 

 

 

Little Doves 

Aurelia 

For being trustworthy by telling an 
adult when something is wrong so 

it can be sorted 

Little Fish      

Leo 

We can always trust you to be 
a model pupil, you work hard 
and are an asset to the class 

Little Lambs   

Ava 

For always being able to trust 
that you will try your best in 

everything you do 

Peacocks   

Lowena 

For always being a trustworthy 
and reliable member of Peacocks 

class 

Pelicans    

Levi 

Despite circumstances, you are 
always willing to tell the truth 

Phoenix   

Ilah-Mae 

For being someone we can trust 
to carry out responsibilities    

maturely 

Angels   

Ella 

For being such a trustworthy 
member of Angels class, and for 
being someone that I can always 
count on to listen, try your best 

and be kind! You are a true asset! 

Faith 

Esme 

For always being a trustworthy 
member of Faith class and for 

your excellent performance   
during Pirates of the Curry Bean 

Hope 

Lexi 

For being such a trustworthy 
member of Hope class - you are 

such a role model 

This week, we learnt about 
and celebrated our school   

vision of trust 

 

Dear God, 
Thank you for being         

trustworthy, and allowing us 
to be able to put our trust into 
you.  Thank you for giving us 
the tools we need to express 

ourselves through music and to 
share the joy that it creates 

Amen  

 



 

Please see this is as another reminder, we are a STRAWBERRY free 
school.  

This rule goes for strawberries and strawberry flavoured products - 
please check the ingredients of the products before sending into school.  

We have two members of the BB community who are highly allergic 
and unfortunately we are STILL seeing strawberry based products    
being brought into school.  

 

This MUST be taken as seriously as being a nut free school and we thank you for               
your continued support.  

Summer workshops for Y5 and Y6 children 

Tuesday 11th July - KS1 Porthpean beach trip 

Wednesday 12th July - Reception graduation (am) / Y6 Parent Consultations 

Thursday 13th July - BBeebies Nursery graduation (am) / KS1 graduation (pm) 

Friday 14th July - Y6 Leavers’ Disco (6-8pm, school hall) 

Wednesday 19th July - Y6 Leavers’ BBQ 

Friday 21st July - Summer Fete (1-3pm) 

Dates for your diary 



Other notices 


